Your Excellency
Re: Dr Tun Aung

I am writing to you, in respect of a political prisoner of conscience named Dr Tun Aung.
He is currently imprisoned in a Sittwe prison after having been sentenced to 17 years imprisonment, on the charge of inciting violence.
It has been reported that 8th June 2012, the Burmese authorities called upon D Aung to ask for his assistance in helping to calm an agitated crowd during ethnic tensions in the neighborhood. Reports from the court case reveal that Dr Aung did indeed agree to do this and also asked for permission to hold a prayer ceremony in the community, offering to take full responsibility for any challenges arising.
On the 11th June Dr Aung was arrested, by the same authorities with whom he had cooperated in bringing calm to the community. 

It is felt that Dr Aung’s position within the community as an active leader has made him a target for wrongful arrest.
I am consequently writing to ask that you give immediate release to this man and allow him to return to his family. It is known that due to his location he has been unable to receive support from his family during this time.

Please find time to give due concern and consideration to the plight of this man and many others like him, whom are committed to working for peace within their communities.
Yours sincerely

To  President Thein Sein 

      President’s Office

      Nay Pyi Taw

      Myanmar
